
 

 

 
September 9, 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
Re: Important Updates from the Superintendent's Office 
 
Thank you to the 1,000+ attendees who joined us for our virtual town hall today. We hope 
you found the town hall informative. The questions asked were based on emails we had 
received from our NVSD community of parents and guardians.  
 
We have also taken many of the questions we had received and answered them by 
adding them to our Back-to-School FAQ. Be sure to bookmark the site, as information is 
added and updated often. 
 
For those of you who could not attend the town hall, a recording of the event will be 
posted on our District website shortly.  
 
*** 
Further to our welcome back message sent to families on September 8th, 2020, we are 
pleased to share additional information with you to support a safe and healthy return to 
school. 
 
Daily Health Check 
 
Families are responsible for assessing their child daily for symptoms of the common 
cold, influenza, COVID-19 or other infectious respiratory disease before sending them to 
school. If a child has any symptoms, they must not go to school. They should stay home 
and seek care and/or assessment by a healthcare provider. This could include contacting 
8-1-1, a primary care provider or nurse practitioner. 

To assist you in the daily assessment of your child’s health, the North Vancouver School 
District has posted a Daily Health Checklist, which is based off the BCCDC Health Check 
(see page 16). The Daily Health Checklist can be printed at home for you to use to assess 
your child. This is a personal review of the signs and symptoms of COVID–19. It is not 
necessary to submit this checklist to your child’s school.  

https://www.sd44.ca/COVID-19/BacktoSchoolSeptember2020FAQs/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.sd44.ca/
https://www.sd44.ca/parents/superintendentsupdates/Documents/09082020_NVSD%20Superintendent%20BOE%20Letter%20to%20Parents%20and%20Guardians.pdf
https://www.sd44.ca/COVID-19/dailyhealthcheck/Pages/default.aspx#/=
http://www.bccdc.ca/Health-Info-Site/Documents/COVID_public_guidance/Guidance-k-12-schools.pdf


 

 

We are also asking families to complete a one-time acknowledgement of your 
understanding of your responsibility to do a daily health check of your child(ren). This 
acknowledgement will be completed through the School Cash Online system, which 
many of you would have already used to complete school district permission forms 
online.  

You will receive an automated NVSD email notifying you when the acknowledgement 
form has been added to your School Cash Online account. Instructions on how to create 
an account on School Cash Online can be found HERE.  

Back-to-School Fact Sheet 

The Ministry of Education has created a Back-to-School Fact Sheet for families. It 
answers many common questions around: 

• Staying home when sick 
• The daily health check 
• Learning groups 
• Wearing masks at school 
• What happens if someone tests positive for COVID-19 

A copy of this fact sheet can also be found on our Back-to-School FAQ web page.  

Walk or Roll to and from School 

The North Vancouver School District encourages students and families to get to and 
from school in safe and active ways, such as walking, cycling and scootering. This year, 
we’re excited to share a VIDEO we made in cooperation with our partners ICBC, the North 
Vancouver RCMP, the City of North Vancouver and District of North Vancouver.  

Take some time this week to plan and practice a safe route to school. By making walking 
or rolling to and from school part of your child’s routine, you can be sure that they will 
enjoy many benefits, such as: 

• Arriving at school energized and ready to learn 
• Improved mood and concentration 
• Better physical fitness and sleep 
• Familiarizing themselves with their neighbourhood 
• Building connections with members of the community 

https://sd44.schoolcashonline.com/
https://www.sd44.ca/parents/techservicesandresources/scoparenttipsandresources/Documents/SCO%20Instructions%20for%20Parents%20-%202020_08_29.pdf
https://www.sd44.ca/COVID-19/BacktoSchoolSeptember2020FAQs/Documents/COVID19-BackToSchool-Factsheet.pdf
https://www.sd44.ca/COVID-19/BacktoSchoolSeptember2020FAQs/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://vimeo.com/454428117


 

 

For more information, please visit our Walk/Roll to School web page.  

We wish you all a safe and healthy return to school. We’re excited to welcome our 
students back this week. 

With appreciation, 

 
 
Mark Pearmain 
Superintendent of Schools 

Translation Options  

To view this update in a language option of your choice, please review and enable the 
message translation options available through your email provider. While not exhaustive, 
we have provided links to popular email providers: Microsoft Outlook and Gmail. 

 

 

 

https://www.sd44.ca/District/SafeCaringSchools/WalkRolltoSchool/Pages/default.aspx#/=
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/dTL3_o5b9zK_HKIWffswPA%7E%7E/AAAAAQA%7E/RgRhA1euP0SUaHR0cHM6Ly9zdXBwb3J0Lm9mZmljZS5jb20vZW4tdXMvYXJ0aWNsZS90cmFuc2xhdG9yLWZvci1vdXRsb29rLTNkN2UxMmVkLTk5ZDYtNDA2ZS1hNDUzLWI5ZGIwZDk2NTNmYT9ucz1PTFdBTzM2NUImdmVyc2lvbj0xNiZ1aT1lbi1VUyZycz1lbi1VUyZhZD1VU1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEguJCJfYAsPiFIbbGlzYW1kYWxsYXZlY2NoaWFAZ21haWwuY29tWAQAAAAC
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/0r7t8KFLEhIwByfsV2Z8MQ%7E%7E/AAAAAQA%7E/RgRhA1euP0RHaHR0cHM6Ly9nbWFpbC5nb29nbGVibG9nLmNvbS8yMDA5LzA1L25ldy1pbi1sYWJzLWF1dG9tYXRpYy1tZXNzYWdlLmh0bWxXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgBILiQiX2ALD4hSG2xpc2FtZGFsbGF2ZWNjaGlhQGdtYWlsLmNvbVgEAAAAAg%7E%7E

